Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th June 2022.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, G Robinson, R Hewson, P Blagg and J Potts. 
There was 1 member of the public present along with the PCSO.

The resident asked about the overgrown grass in front of the bungalows which used to be cut by Bovis.  Councillor Hauxwell had taken photographs which were shown to councillors and will be passed on to Councillors Pressley and Fielding to try and resolve this.  A boundary fence was also reported to be falling down, councillors thought it would either belong to Bovis or the County Council.

The police report had been circulated to councillors who were told that the police wanted to get beat surgeries set up and the Neighbourhood Alert System rolled out.  Theft of keyless cars and teenagers causing arson are particular problems for the police at the minute.  The noise from cars and bikes was discussed and what could possibly be done.  Electric scooters were reported as a growing issue and have been seen riding round dressed in black on black scooters with no helmets.

066/22 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillors B Ayton, S Fielding and District Councillor Pressley.

067/22 Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest.
068/22 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 10th May 2022
The Minutes of the Meetings held on 10th and 23rd May copies of which had been previously circulated to members had the date added to the extraordinary meeting and were then confirmed as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
069/22 Matters Arising 
a)  Vacancies – There are still two vacancies and there have been no applications.
b) Cricket ground – John Krawczyk was invited to this next meeting, no reply has been received.  Councillor Robinson reported that the tennis courts are being used.  An advert was put on Facebook by the owner and councillors agreed this should be shared on our Facebook and copied to John Krawczyk who will again be invited to the next meeting, The clerk was asked to write to the occupier at the Cricket Pavilion to invite him to a council meeting and also to contact Carlton Cricket Club.
c) CIL – Telephone Box, Christmas Lights – The phone box forms have been submitted and a reply is awaited.  Details of parts that were recommended to the chairman by BT were circulated to councillors, we will change the glass with the wording to book exchange and possibly Shireoaks provided by the recommended company.  The clerk was asked to chase up the adoption of the phone box and to check with Bassetlaw conservation asking about doing up the box.
d)  Neighbourhood Plan – There was a Neighbourhood Plan meeting last Tuesday, funding needs to be applied for and social media will be used to try and get volunteers. 
e) Church clock repairs – Councillor Ayton had reported that the clock is 3 minutes fast and the quarter strike is wrong.  Quotes had been circulated for £4147 and £2997.  Resolved – Councillor Blagg proposed we accept the quotes and claim the money from CIL less the £600 we have already claimed this was unanimously agreed.

f) Village Maintenance/Planters/ Planting at Noticeboard/ Hedge – fly tipping – the new planters have been done, the planting at the noticeboard will be done later this year.  The fly tipping was reported as having gone.

g) Funding Churches – Councillors agreed not to pursue this.

h) Purchase of equipment litter picker etc – this was deferred to the next meeting.

i) Spring Lane – The clerk has sent a letter but not heard anything back yet.

j) Air Pollution – Councillor Fielding was looking into this.

k) Speed limit in the village – Councillor Hewson asked why we had been sent the audit 2019 twice in two months and asked where the later audit is.  Councillor Hauxwell proposed the clerk write to Highways saying we are waiting for the latest update and a copy be sent to Councillor Fielding, seconded by Councillor Hewson and all agreed.

070/22	New Business 

a) Noticeboard glass replacement – The clerk reported that Malcolm Lane is now ES Solutions and she asked for the size of the glass replacement needed.  The Chairman will send photographs and details so that a quote can be obtained.

b) Signal box - Councillor Fielding was waiting for a reply.

c) Handyman – The Chairman gave a brief report to councillors and the clerk reported that she had spoken to the handyman about the business waste, councillors agreed the clerk should obtain advice from NALC.

d) Code of conduct – Details had been recirculated to councillors. Resolved - Councillor Pressley had previously reported that this had been adopted by Bassetlaw.  Resolved – the Chairman proposed we adopt this new code of conduct, seconded by Councillor Hewson, this was unanimously agreed. Councillor Hewson asked if registers of interest should be displayed on the website, NALC will be contacted for advice.

e) Standing orders – The Chairman proposed we adopt the latest Standing Orders, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.  The clerk was asked to clarify with NALC where councillors stand with these adopted if councillors are landowners.

f) Maintenance of the hedgerow at the junction of Sorrel Drive and Shireoaks Common - Councillor Hewson asked who owns the hedgerows as they are overgrown and dangerous as you cannot see up to the bypass.  The clerk was asked to ask Highways about this and also to mention the 30mph sign which is obscured and also the 40mph sign which is partially obscured.

Two houses have chopped down trees and hedges which were to be left the clerk was asked to write to Bassetlaw for advice on this.

g) Condition of Road Gutters - Mechanical Road Sweeper – This was discussed and the clerk was asked to write to Bassetlaw requesting a sweep and asking how often they do this.

h) Ryton Bridge, Spring Lane - Removed Coping Stone – A coping stone has come off the bridge and is in the water, the clerk was asked to report this to Highways.

i) Quote for hard surface in front of flood cabinet -Councillors discussed the problem and the clerk was asked to contact Mark for a quote to clear the existing hardcore in the front area down to the soil removing any vegetation and laying Geotextile material restoring to level and compact so that the door can be opened.

j)  Church corner planter replacement – This area was discussed and the Chairman agreed to send a photograph to the clerk to be forwarded to Highways asking what we can plant there.

k) Defibrillator existing maintenance and location for new one – Councillors Blagg and Hauxwell will look at this.  The clerk was asked to write to the Chairman of Governors at the school checking that as previously requested is it still possible for us to install a defibrillator at our expense, we will maintain the equipment which just needs an electric supply for when the temperature drops below a level.  There is currently nothing on that side of the village.



071/22	Planning
a) New Applications

[bookmark: _Hlk106177818]22/00659/HSE Erect Single Story Rear Extension, Loft conversion including raising existing ridge height by 2.1m.  Construct rear, dormer and erect single storey front extension with gable to create room in roof – 99 Shireoaks Common – Councillors had no objections.
b) Decisions 
22/00520/NMA 3 Middle Meadow, Shireoaks – determined.
072/22 Reports from County and District Councillors.
A report from District Councillor Pressley had been circulated.
073/22 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 28.05.22
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	20,427.52

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,730.56

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	26,158.08

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	25.00

	
	
	
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	Total
	
	
	55.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	525.10

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	160.20

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	308.76

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	2,363.00

	
	
	Smiths
	
	
	540.00

	
	
	Village Hall
	
	
	40.00

	
	
	R Hauxwell
	
	
	415.99

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	4,353.05

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	4,408.05

	
	
	
	
	
	



		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories – Councillor Blagg will look further into this.

d) Audit /Accounts – the clerk reported that the accounts are with the internal auditor.



074/22 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding – There had been training for the sign scheme, the high viz jackets have arrived.
075/22 Correspondence
Correspondence had been circulated.
076/22	Police Report
This had already been discussed.
077/22 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson asked about the bench in the village garden this will be on the next agenda, the date for the public meeting is still being sorted by Councillor Pressley and the grass has been cut ready for the duck race.
Councillor Hewson asked for CCTV to be added to the next agenda.
The watering of planters was discussed and the clerk was asked to obtain a quote from Mark for watering for this season and also maintenance and watering with two seasonal changes.
Councillor Potts asked about figures for school admissions, Councillor Fielding raised this at the last meeting.
078/22	 Date of next meeting
12th July 2022
The meeting closed at 9.25 pm, Councillor Potts left the meeting at 8.45 returning at 9.05pm.
